
Week 7, Monday 7th March 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers,   

This week we reach the halfway mark of our term and are 

excited that some COVID restrictions have been lifted. Mask 

wearing is optional for those of us in primary school and cohorting of students is no 

longer required. We will, however, continue to encourage good hand hygiene, the 

use of RAHT’s when symptomatic and enhanced extra cleaning. We will have 

another delivery of RAHTS this week so that all students will have received a total of 

8 tests. We distributed 4 per child in Week 5 with some families missing out. Thank 

you for your patience and understanding. We are watching the weather and will 

post on Compass the next date for morning distribution in the coming days. 

We have now entered the Church season of Lent and we marked 

this with our Ash Wednesday liturgies across the school. 

Unfortunately, due to the wet weather, we could not celebrate 

together, but each of us received the cross of ashes on our 

foreheads to remind us to turn our hearts to God. In choosing 

Catholic education for your children, you as parents are 

committing to be a part of our Catholic community and your children will learn 

about our faith and traditions throughout the year. I joined Stage 3 for their liturgy 

and was so pleased to see their respectful participation and to hear their interesting 

suggestions on how we can all try to live lives modelled by the example of Jesus. 

Through Lenten actions of prayer, fasting and almsgiving we can demonstrate our 

love for God and others, and we can strengthen our friendship with Jesus. 

In these current stressful times, I encourage you to pray with your family for the 

needs in our world. The devastating effects of the Tongan Earthquake, the Taliban 

again enforcing devastating rules on the women in their society, war in Ukraine, the 

Eastern coast flooding, the continuing COVID situation causing poverty and financial 

hardship, and daily occurrences of heartache are witnessed so easily on the news 

and other social media platforms. If you or your children are experiencing anxiety 

you may like to access some of these resources to assist when talking with them. 

https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/publications/talking-to-your-children-scary-world-news 

https://psychology.org.au/getmedia/a61fcf9d-dc4c-40f3-b94d-65995c85995b/helping-

children-affected-tragic-events.pdf 

https://raisingchildren.net.au/school-age/play-media-technology/media/disaster-news-

supporting-children-6-11-years 
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WEEK 7 

Ice-blocks sold on 

Monday by Stage 3  

SUBWAY LUNCH 

ORDERS -VIA QKR 

Friday 11th March 

Thursday 31st March  

PUPIL FREE DAY  

Monday 4th April 

SCHOOL PHOTO DAY 

Thursday 7th April 

 

ALL STUDENTS 

Monday and Friday 

**Newsletter will be 

published on Monday 

fortnightly in odd 

weeks** 

ALL UNIFORM       

ENQUIRIES: 

 

ORDER VIA QKR APP 

All enquiries to email: 

chl.uniformshop@mn

.catholic.edu.au 
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Father God, we pray for our world today.  

We pray for peace and hope to abound.  

Many have been troubled by natural disasters, conflict, and the 

results of a global pandemic.  

In challenging times, help us turn to you as our source of strength 

and hope.  

Merciful Lord, we offer a prayer for your peace to be with all those 

who have suffered and continue to do so.  

Amen. 

Bookings are now open on COMPASS for Parent - Teacher face to face meetings. Please check your child’s Compass 

dashboard /conferences tab and book in your preferred times. This is a great opportunity to meet your child’s 

teacher and discuss goals for their learning and any concerns you may have. Remember positive partnerships 

between home and school help to promote positive outcomes for our students.  

This week we invite you to get to know our Stage 1 teaching team by scrolling to the end of the newsletter. These 

may help you put names to the faces you meet at pick up and drop off times. 

Welcome to the Chand family who have joined our St Joey’s community- Evie in 3Red 

and Jacob in 1Red. We hope that you will find SJC to be a wonderful place for your 

children and family to learn and grow. 

We extend our deepest sympathies to the Mitchell family on 

the loss of Keesha and Lily’s grandfather. Also, to Miss Ellie Ryan, our Learning Support 

Teacher, on the loss of her grandfather. We keep you and your families in our prayers and 

trust that your loving memories bring you comfort in your grief. 

 

Congratulations to Levi G who has qualified to represent the Diocese of 

Maitland – Newcastle at the POLDING Swimming Championships. An 

amazing effort Levi! We are proud of you! 

 

Dates to Remember  

Our first P&F meeting will be held tonight Monday 7th March 6:30pm – all welcome. 

FAMILY BBQ – 5:30pm-7pm Friday 25th March 

Kinder 2023 – Enrolments Open –For interviews and tours. Call the school office to book 4943 5414 

Kinder 2023 Open Morning– Friday 25th March 9:30-11:00am 

Parent Teacher Interviews – WEEK 8 – Monday 14th March – Friday 18th March. Bookings are now open on 

COMPASS 

Harmony Day – Monday 1st March- wear orange 

St Joseph’s Day- Friday 18th March 10:00am Liturgy, open classrooms and picnic lunch 

Pupil Free Day on Monday the 4th April.  

SCHOOL PHOTO DAY – Thursday 7th April – Full Summer Uniform 



See the advertising for various events and opportunities including ASPIE – Song Competition and Choreographic 

Project opportunity. 

There are also 2 important flyers for parents regarding a free webinar - Parent Guide to Digital Technologies and 

Mental Health and information for parents when you are worried about your child’s excessive gaming.  

SCHOOL FEES and PAYMENTS 

2022 School Fee statements were sent on Friday. I recommend all families set up a regular Bpay or Direct Debit 

payment to assist in paying fees throughout the year. Payments can be made via cash, cheque, Eftpos, Bpay or Direct 

Debit. For those parents who have a Health Care Card or Pension card, please contact the office to complete the 

correct paperwork. These discounts will be shown on your April statement. If you require assistance with school 

fees, please contact the office on 4943 5414 to discuss with me. 

CANTEEN Volunteers needed! Thank you to all our current volunteers, especially Brooke and Natalie who look after 

the ordering, rosters and Subway Days.  

 

 

 

God bless, 

Kate Drake 

Principal 

 

 



 

 

NEWS FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL   

                  A focus on Learning, Collaboration & Improving Student Outcomes  

Dear parents, 
 
Week 6 often brings challenges that we need to work through to ensure learning continues for the remainder of the 
term and semester. By the middle of a term, students should be well into the swing of work routines and 
expectations at school, after school activities, their training requirements plus home responsibilities. At this stage of 
the term the schoolwork is harder as new content is delivered. Rules are expected to be followed and a strong work 
ethic is required. Persistence and resilience are required if students are to master new content in Mathematics, 
English, Science, Geography or History. Our school values need to be followed if lunchtime play is to be enjoyable for 
all. So, let us all assist our children by encouraging them to rise to the occasion when the work is harder, when they 
need to be more persistent and not give up, and when they need to display resilience when things don’t always go 
their way, so that their learning continues to be the priority and they succeed in this quest. 
 
On this note I have placed a few reminders below.  Working together in partnership ensures all students become the 
best possible versions of themselves!  Please reiterate the schools and your own expectations and/or goals you have 
for have for your beautiful children this year. 
 
School Uniform  
We have noticed a huge improvement in students wearing the correct school uniform each day. Thank you for your 
ongoing support. A reminder that fully enclosed polishable black leather school shoes are required to be worn on 
normal school days (joggers for sports days).  
  
When a student is not in uniform, she/he is expected to have a note of explanation. The note must be shown to their 
class teacher. It must be signed by you, as parent/guardian, dated and indicate why and for how long your child will 
be out of uniform.  
 
We ask for your support in doing all that you can to ensure that the situation is rectified promptly. In situations of 
financial hardship and where a prompt response is difficult, appropriate support will be provided once the school is 
made aware of the situation.  
 
Cyber-safety  - A reminder that most social media sites require students to be 13 years of age to have an account.   
  
If your child has signed up for an account that has this age limit then they have breached the Terms and Conditions. 
Parents setting up accounts for children are also breaching the Terms and Conditions if the child is under 13. It is up 
to parents to model acceptable behaviour and ensure that Terms and Conditions are followed. 
If you would like to read more about Cyber-safety visit https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents  
Pokemon Cards 
 
There has been a few instances of students trading cards. We ask that students do not trade at school. Trading of 
cards across age-groups is difficult to monitor and poses the risk of un-fair trades. Students may bring their cards in 
folders for break time to show their peers.  

 
 
 

St Joseph’s will celebrate Harmony week on Monday 21st March.  

https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents


Children are encouraged to wear something orange. 

Why orange?  
Orange is the colour chosen to represent Harmony Week. Traditionally, orange signifies social communication and 

meaningful conversations. It also relates to the freedom of ideas and encouragement of mutual respect. 

By wearing something orange during Harmony Week we show our support for cultural diversity and an inclusive 

Australia. 

What is Harmony Week? 

Harmony Week is a week to celebrate Australian multiculturalism, based on the successful integration of migrants 

into our community. It is an opportunity for all Australians to embrace cultural diversity and to share what we have 

in common. 

Multiculturalism is in Australia's national interest. It is about inclusiveness, respect and belonging for all Australians, 

regardless of cultural or linguistic background, united by a set of core Australian values. 

Australia is one of the most successful multicultural countries in the world and we should celebrate this and work to 

maintain it. Our cultural diversity is one of our greatest strengths and is at the heart of who we are. An integrated 

multicultural Australia is an integral part of our nation's history and character. 

The message of Harmony Week is everyone belongs. It is about inclusiveness, respect and belonging for all 

Australians, regardless of cultural or linguistic background, united by a set of core Australian values. 

Interesting Facts (ABS 2016 Census Data) 

• Nearly half (49 per cent) of Australians were born overseas or have at least one parent who was. 

• We identify with over 300 ancestries. 

• Since 1945, more than 7.5 million people have migrated to Australia. 

• 85% of Australians agree multiculturalism has been good for Australia. 

• Apart from English, the most common languages spoken in Australia are Mandarin, Arabic, Cantonese, 

Vietnamese, Italian, Greek, Tagalog/Filipino, Hindi, Spanish and Punjabi. 

• More than 70 Indigenous languages are spoken in Australia 

This year we are combining our Harmony Day celebrations with the National Day of Action against Bullying and 
Violence. Each class will participate in activities, and we will hold a whole school assembly. Photos of these activities 
and learnings will be shared with the school community via Facebook. 
 

Volunteers 
At our P&F meeting plus at the various Parent/Teacher Zooms, the call has gone out for volunteers to assist with the 

canteen, uniform shop and various other activities. The response has been amazing, and we thank you. However, 

before we can accept these generous offers, volunteers new to the role of volunteering or who have perhaps not 

been an active volunteer for a while due to COVID, will need to go to the diocesan website and complete the 

Volunteer registration form. There is a link here to register your interest in becoming a volunteer at St Joseph’s. This 

is a Diocesan mandate, and all volunteers are required to complete this registration form online (unless you are 

already registered and cleared to volunteer by the Diocese). It has a Police check section that is mandatory. Once 

this registration form is completed and a police check is completed, then we will be notified by the Diocese that you 

are clear to volunteer here at school. This whole process can take a few weeks. We ask that you all pop on to the 

website and complete the registration form ASAP so you can all come on site and be part of this amazing school 

community in many varied ways! 

With every best wish,  
  
Nikki Norley  
Assistant Principal  

 

https://www.mn.catholic.org.au/people/volunteer/


NEWS FROM THE RELIGIOUS COORDINATOR   

Lent 

Last Wednesday marked the beginning of Lent with Ash Wednesday. On this day the ash from last year’s Palm 

Sunday palms is used as a reminder to turn our hearts back to God as we begin our 40 day preparation for Easter. 

Lent is a time for prayer, giving (almsgiving) and fasting (or giving up those things that take away our focus from 

caring for others and knowing God).  It’s a good time to rethink what’s important and focus our lives on being more 

like Jesus.   Here are some simple ideas below 

 

 

 St Joseph’s Day 

St Joseph’s Feast Day to be held on Friday 18th March at 10am celebrated by Fr Tony with the assistance of Yr 4 Red 

and 3/4 Blue.  

 

Following the liturgy, which includes the announcement of winners of our annual St Joseph’s art competition, we will 

have open classrooms and a picnic.  Please note this date in your diaries and attend if you can. 

Many Blessings 

Clare Paff 



NEWS FROM THE PRIMARY COORDINATOR   

 PBL and WELLBEING  

 

Our “JOEYS” positive reward system aims to “CATCH THE STUDENTS MAKING POSITIVE CHOICES!” 

Children receive a Joey for demonstrating behaviours that align with our school values. It compliments other forms 

of positive reinforcement such as verbal praise/feedback, stickers, notes home etc. 

Each class will have a system where the number of Joeys are tracked for each student e.g., a grid  

 

 

 

 

For the playground Joeys, teachers will have some in their First Aid bag which they can give out to students when 

they see our SJC values in action.  

 

Children in each stage will brainstorm and negotiate rewards they might get when reaching certain milestones in the 

Joey tally. For example, extra technology time, reading/relaxation time, free game time etc. These will vary in each 

stage to suit the interests of the students. The emphasis will be on non-material rewards. 

 

Children will receive formal recognition at our weekly assembly when their Joey tally reaches certain milestones. It’s 

an important part of the ‘Joey’ system that a child will NEVER lose a Joey once earned because of poor choices and 

negative behaviour at a later date.  

This year we are encouraging each student to set themselves a JOEY GOAL e.g. to increase their Joey total by 20 , 30 

etc this year. Encourage your child to communicate this goal with their teacher on a regular basis so that they can 

work together to achieve it.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

WELLBEING   

Mindfulness Strategies for Home- Mindful Looking Part 2  

Mindfulness means becoming more aware of our inner self through the act of paying attention 
on purpose, in the present moment, in a non-judgmental way. Mindfulness allows us to become 
fully present in all aspects of life and to be fully aware of the here and now. By practising 
mindfulness techniques, we can learn to slow our thoughts and connect to the moment. 

There is no one way to “do” mindfulness, and indeed we honour ourselves and our children by remembering that it 
is the process where the benefits lay not the destination. It can be hard to find quiet moments for reflection in our 
busy days and sitting still (for adults and children) for meditation can feel like an impossible task.  

It is for this reason that this year we aim to explore all the different ways you can be mindful, including meditation.   
Teaching Kinder I know very well that they like to be on the move- playing, running, learning, exploring. The areas of 
their brain which regulate self-control and focus are still developing which can make the combination of sitting still 
for even a short time near impossible!  Our Mindfulness practices need to be responsive to the needs of our 
youngest learners and utilise techniques that tap into individual needs and preferences.  

This week we are going to continue to be focused on mindful looking which may be a mindfulness practice that 
resonates with you and your children.  

Some examples include: 

Take a walk to collect several different objects and observe/describe how each 
feels  

Find shapes in the sky by laying down together and choosing different objects to search for in the clouds 

Choose a favourite photo or image and focus on all the things they can see.  

A Mindful Breathing and Looking video- link here. 

New Mindful Breathing Ideas  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uxayUBd6T7M


At SJC we always remember our… 

 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday to the following students!  

 

Birthdays for Weeks 7 and 8 

Huon C Lee M  Jamieson Mc Taj A 

Owen K Gus F  Kipp H  Jack B 

Summer R Max L Flynn L Oscar W 

Alex B Sam W   

 

Feel free to get in touch with me if you have any PBL or Mindfulness questions.  

karen.nolan@mn.catholic.edu.au 

Have a wonderful week! 

Karen Nolan 

Primary Coordinator 

 

SPORT NEWS 

 

Congratulations to the following student advancing to Diocesan selections for the following sports: 

Soccer – Jack G, Hamish K, Sophie A 

Netball – Charli C, Neve T 

Rugby League- Tia R, Max W, Kobe H. 

 

Congratulations to Levi G. being selected to represent the Diocese of Maitland – Newcastle at the POLDING 
Swimming Championships at Sydney Olympic Park Aquatic Centre, Homebush, 22nd March 2022. 

Levi qualified in the following events: 

1. All ages 100m Freestyle  
2. 12 Years 50m Freestyle  
3. 12/13 Years 50m Backstroke  
4. 12/13 Years 50m Butterfly  
5. Senior 200m Individual Medley  

AMAZING!! 

 

Natalie Davis & Issac Fox 

Sport Coordinators 

 

mailto:karen.nolan@mn.catholic.edu.au


 

Here is a snapshot of the great learning experiences in the Learning Hub.  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

  



 

 



 

 



 



 

 

SPEECH THERAPISTS, OCCUPATIONAL THERAPISTS & OTHER PROVIDERS COMING TO ST JOSEPH’S FOR YOUR 

CHILD NEED PARENT PERMISSION. PLEASE PRINT AND RETURN THIS FORM ASAP. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 



 

 

 



PARENT WEBINARS  

Parent Guide to Digital Technologies and Mental Health 

Free webinar designed for parents and carers of young people aged 10–18. 

It will cover: 

• what do to about accidental exposure to content about suicide, self-harm or eating disorders 

• using games, apps and social media to support mental wellbeing 

• the pros and cons of digital mental health platforms 

• strategies for young people to support friends online 

Tuesday 8 March 7.30pm – 8.30pm 

Register at  https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/6726877427764036623 

 

 

Gaming and Gambling Awareness 

Do you have concerns about the amount of time your child is spending gaming? Would you like to learn 

how you can help your child manage their gaming and/or gambling? 

CatholicCare is keen to help out! 

Call 1800 497 065 or E: gambleaware@catholiccare.org.au for more information. 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fattendee.gotowebinar.com%2Fregister%2F6726877427764036623&data=04%7C01%7C%7Ce8c645ae31834041b4b808d97cca2dad%7C43c01865a0914ea9adee6ba5e69e291f%7C0%7C0%7C637678030070592106%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=J9dkoBIDDhlMNugsCxs20wKADKu5WJTDSLzOMh8hkbQ%3D&reserved=0
mailto:gambleaware@catholiccare.org.au
https://prod005-au.sz-cdn.net/csomn/media/2335/220210105345288/600x600/parent_webinar.jpg


 

 



Congratulations to our students, Billie, Abigail, Jodie and Vivienne who are a part of the theatre production, OLIVER.  

They are all part of the ensemble of orphans! You may be interested in booking a fun family outing! 
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